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USEFUL INFORMATION 
www.ulcebyparishcouncil.co.uk  

ULCEBY  PARISH  COUNCIL 
 

Clerk to Ulceby PC: 
Karen Pickering 
Hillgarth Farm 
Ulceby 
DN39 6TT 
01469 588192 

Parish Councillors: 

Dawn Macefield Chairperson 
07513524679 

Christine Smith 
01469 589827 (day) 
01469 589041 (evening) 

Shirley Hulatt 
01469 588671 

Amanda Caygill-Ogden 
acaygill-ogden@hotmail.com 

Tony Ogden 
tony_ogden_uk@yahoo.co.uk 

Barrie Jeffery 
bjni@hotmail.co.uk  
01469 589262  

Mark Berney 
berneymark10@gmail.com 

Cheryl Rowland 
01469 588351 

Lucy Burdin 
cllrburdin.ulcebyparishcouncil@
hotmail.com 
 
Dawn Johnson 
Dawn74330@gmail.com 
07505 792217 

TO PLACE AN ADVERT IN 

THIS NEWSLETTER 

Tel: 01469 588671 or 

Email: 
editor.ulceby@gmail.com 

Coronavirus 

The government  has removed all restrictions in 
England, but, you should try to stay at home if you have 
Covid-19.  It still recommends getting vaccinated if you 

can  

POLICE  Non emergency  101 
 
NHS DIRECT   Advice on an urgent medical problem  111 
 
DOCTORS SURGERIES 
Immingham Roxton 01469 572058 

Barton Central surgery 01652 636600 

Killingholme - Dr Naeem 01469 540786 

Barnetby - Dr Ahmed 01652 688203 

Barton - Dr Muralee 01652 660041 
 
NORTH LINCOLNSHIRE COUNCIL 
Switchboard 01724 297000 

Out of hours emergencies 01724 276444 

Social services out of hours emergencies 01724 296555 
 
ANGLIAN WATER 
Water and waste water 03457 145145 
 
ELECTRICITY 
24hour emergency or power cut 105 or 
 0800 375 675 
EDF Energy to find out your supplier 0800 096 9600 
 
GAS 
24hour emergency 0800 111 999 
 
BRITISH TELECOM 
Fault line 0800 800 150 
BT only - other suppliers’ contact  
details are usually on the bill 
 
ULCEBY SCHOOL 
Exec. Head Miss Emma Hill 01469 588219 
Head of School Mrs H. Atkinson 
 
PRE-SCHOOL / OUT OF SCHOOL CLUB  01469 588861 
 
ST NICHOLAS CHURCH   www.achurchnearyou.com/
church/14903/ 
For baptisms, funerals or weddings- contact Mark Hut-
son Mark.Hutson@lincoln.anglican.org / 07745369630 
 
JUST GO            01482 592959 
        APP                     https:www.justgonorthlincs.co.uk 
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Ulceby Parish 
Link 

Cont. on page 3 

Ulceby Parish Council 
 

CHAIRMAN’S ANNUAL REPORT 
April 2023 – March 2024 

 

Speed monitoring activities have continued throughout the year by 
the Road Safety Group and, on behalf of the Parish Council, they are 
now seeking details of a new device which focuses on a specific area 
of road and photographs persistent speed limit abusers. This would 
be a most helpful and reliable deterrent. After due consideration of 
residents’ views, the Parish Council have resolved to accept the NLC 
proposal for the establishment of double yellow lines along Spruce 
Lane and Abbey Road, made in a response to resident’s pleas for 
greater access in both areas. Repairs and alterations to various 
pavements to improve pedestrian safety and to aid disabled scooter 
riders, are still awaited from NLC. 
 
In February, a Planning Application to change the use of former farm 
buildings at Ryehill Farm, Ulceby Road, to possible wider industrial 
use was rejected by the Parish Council because it was feared that 
such extended local use would be detrimental to our village 
community. A member of Greystoke Land addressed the March 
meeting regarding that company’s proposed development of an 
Artificial Intelligence Data Centre to be constructed beyond the Truck 
Stop on Killingholme Road, which has the full support of North Lincs 
Council. This would be the first development of it’s kind in England 
and would provide work for 3000 persons during the construction 
stage and then offer approximately 370 well-paid permanent jobs 
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BLACK BULL INN 
Townside, East Halton,  

DN40 3NL 

A family run pub and restaurant with a warm and friendly 
atmosphere offering traditional ales, beers and lagers. 

We invite you to come and join us and try our varied menu of home 
cooked fresh food in our recently refurbished restaurant. 

Other facilities include:- 

Beer garden and children’s play area 
Pool table 
Occasional music 
Free Wi-Fi 
Dog friendly 

www.blackbullinneasthalton.co.uk 
Telephone: 01469 540828 
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Events At Ulceby Village Hall  

Monday Bingo Club 6.30 for 7.00 pm 

Tuesday *1 hr Barre Concept  and Toning 9.00 am 

“ *1 hr Full Body Toning Circuits  6.30 pm 

Wednesday *1 hr Step  and Toning 6.30pm 

Thursday *1 hr Dance Fitness / Hand weights 9.00 am 

“ *1 hr Light Weights and Mat Pilates 6.00pm 

Friday Chat Club - Light lunch, music, bingo  12.00 – 2.00 pm 

 Sensei Simone Karate Academy 5.00 - 6.00 pm 

Saturday **Ulceby Twirlers  1.00 - 2.00 pm 

Sunday *1 hr Full Body Toning Circuits 9.30 am 

 Yoga  6.30 - 7.30 pm 

 
*Booking essential for all Exercise Classes – Judith Wressell 07986 981199 

 
 

**Twirlers contact Georgia: 07592679772 or Leanne: 07766196519  

Monthly Events at Ulceby Village Hall 

2nd Monday in month – Village Hall Committee Meetings - 6.15pm 

3rd Monday in month – Parish Council Meetings – 7pm 

3rd Thursday in month - WI - 7.30 pm  

 

Booking the Hall for your own Event 
At all other times the Village Hall and Committee Room  

are available for hire. 

For booking information please contact 

Dawn on  07435 587394  or visit our website www.ulcebyvillagehall.org.uk 

 

Ulceby Playing Field 
Football pitches are available for hire 

Email ulcebyvillagehall@gmail.com 
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when complete. The site would provide a biodiversity net gain, and 
waste heat from the same would support on-site greenhouses and 
possibly add to heating Immingham Swimming Pool. When the full 
application is submitted later in the year, the Greystoke representative 
will return to respond to further questioning. 
 
With (hopefully!) the improved weather, the development of land behind 
Station Road will be more actively pursued by the 4 Councillors who 
wish to become involved, meeting with a local Landscape Gardener to 
examine alternatives. 
 
The members of the Parish Council are from a good cross-section of 
our community. They are a very caring group of people with a common 
aim - the safety, well-being and continued improvement of village life 
for all residents, and I commend these good folk to you.  

Dawn Macefield 
Chair 

 
Ulceby Parish Council meetings on the third 

Monday in every month at 7pm at Ulceby 
Village Hall except December 

Everyone is welcome to attend  
 

For more information on your volunteer 
Parish Councillors, meeting minutes and 

agendas please see 

ulcebyparishcouncil.co.uk 

Chairman’s Report Continued from page 1 

Your Magazine Your Say 
This quarterly magazine is delivered free thanks to the 

contributions by advertisers. The editors are always interested in 
considering articles supplied by residents as well as organisations 

operating in the village. Contact can be made by email to: 
editor.ulceby@gmail.com 

Thanks must also go to the volunteers who deliver the booklets 
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Country Gardens 
 

From Lawns to hedges or  

complete garden make overs 

 

Ponds, Decking, Landscaping  

on any scale 

 

Call 

07484706739  

or email countrygardens@outlook.com 

Page  17    Volume 14 Issue 2 

 

PLEASE CLEAN UP AFTER YOUR DOG 
MAKE ULCEBY A MORE PLEASANT PLACE TO LIVE IN 

If you fail to clean up after your dog you can be issued with a Fixed Penalty 
Notice, or if the case goes to court, a fine of up to £1,000.  Being unaware 
that the dog has fouled, or not having a suitable means of removing the 
faeces is not a reasonable excuse for failing to clean up after your dog.  
Make sure you pick it up and put it in a bin, or take it home with you. 

Dog faeces are:- 

1. Dangerous because they are a slipping hazard to people using the 
footpath. 

2. Unpleasantly Smelly and a Health Hazard, when picked up on shoes or 
the wheels of pushchairs and wheelchairs and trampled into the carpets 
of innocent people’s homes. 

3. Dangerous because they may contain the eggs of a parasite (the 
roundworm toxocara canis) that can cause blindness and other health 
problems, especially in young children. 

  The eggs may be ingested when passed to the mouth by the hands - 
this can occur not only through contact with dogs but also other 
inanimate objects including the wheels of toys and the soles of shoes or 
contaminated soil or carpets. 

If you see any offenders – please report them  

PARKING ON THE HIGHWAY 

 
 

The highway is for the free flow and passage 
of moving vehicles. 

 

Do it correctly, with all wheels on the 
roadway; 

Do not inconvenience other road and 
footway users. 

 

Correctly parked vehicles on the highway 
can help to reduce other vehicles’ speed. 

 

 
 

 
where the kerb has been lowered 
within 10 metres of a junction 
where it will obstruct other road users 
at night: facing oncoming traffic 
without lights on roads where the 

speed limit is more than 30mph 
without lights if your vehicle weighs 

more than 1,525kg unladen (ie 
30cwt approx) 
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ULCEBY VILLAGE HALL 
 

Since the last update, we have held a Paul Humphries Psychic Night and 

an auction, both of which were a success and enjoyed by all who 

attended, as well as raising valuable funds for the upkeep of the Village 

Hall.  We would like to thank everyone who donated items for selling 

in the auction, those who came and bought the items, and all the 

helpers. 

FORTHCOMING EVENTS AT THE HALL - 2024 

Further details of these will be given in the next issue of the Link 

Chris Good - comedy hypnotist - Friday 6th September 

Medium Joe Psychic Night - Friday 25th October 

Christmas Fair - Friday 22nd November 

Over 60s’ Christmas Party - Friday 6th December 

Children’s Christmas Party - Sunday 15th December 

Ulceby Village Association  

 

Supporting Your Village Hall 
 

There are a number of ways that you can help to support these facilities, and 
keep them in a good condition for everyone to use 
 

 If you see an act of vandalism – please report it to the police 

 If you walk your dog on the playing field – please clean up after it 

 Join the Committee (a monthly meeting and helping at occasional events) 

 Book the hall for your children’s party or other event - 07435 587394 

 Join the 200 Club (see our website, email ulcebyvillagehall@gmail.com,  

or contact Shirley on 01469 588671) 

Ulceby Village Association 

www.ulcebyvillagehall.org.uk 
 

Registered Charity 1057954 
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KEVIN BILTON 
Landscape Gardener 

Fern Cottage, 

Church End, 

ULCEBY, DN39 6TB. 

Tel 01469 588183 

Mobile 07749 173758  

All types of garden work 
undertaken. 

Planting, pruning, patios, 
pergolas. 

General garden maintenance 
& spraying.   

30 years experience.  

01652 802468 

Or Free on 
0800 140 

9800 
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ULCEBY POND 

The pond has over wintered well, the grounds around it look good and 
green life is coming through. The fish are fit and showing themselves, 
especially in the early morning sunshine. 

The fishing club for our juniors is late due to the cold wet Spring and we 
will be starting as this article goes to print on the 20th April. 

After another successful bid to the Angling Trust and new rods purchased, 
we hope to deliver new methods of fishing for the young people of Ulceby. 
I have been busy repairing fishing rigs and re-elasticating poles for the 
new campaign. I have also entered us into the Club Championships and 
hope few more children can attend this year.  

Now a request or two. Firstly my sons and I have repaired and kept areas 
open to fish but two of the stations need a new post, please be careful. 

The second is that the weed is left alone - it contains food, fish eggs and 
provides oxygen - it is the lifeline of the water itself. Sadly last year this 
was dragged out in some spots, with good intentions, and the wildlife 
suffered. I have heard many stories in that it is poisonous, burns when 
touched and suffocates the fish.  I know of none of this to be true.  

Enjoy, and like always say hello if I am down at the pond enjoying the flora 
and fauna 

Shaun  
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Sweet Occasions 
New florist business 
opening in Ulceby. 

Taking orders now for all 
occasions.  Can take payments over 
the phone and deliveries to all local 

villages and towns. 
Please contact Cheryl on  

07742 075323 
or email: parisuk6@yahoo.co.uk  

Mature Carer available to work 
in Ulceby and surrounding 

villages 
20 years’ experience in caring to include: 

Personal Care 
Medication assistance 
Meal Preparations 
Shopping/Cleaning 
Appointments arranged and transport to 

and from available 
Companionship 

Very experienced in dealing with patients 
who have Dementia, Parkinson’s Disease and 

who have suffered strokes etc.  
Having a current CRB check and excellent 

references to date 
Very good and competitive rates available 

Please call/text Mrs Cheryl Burrows on 07742 
075323 for further details or 

Email: parisuk6@yahoo.co.uk 

The next issue of the 
Ulceby Parish Link 
will be August 2024 

Articles for publication to be 
with the editor by  
15th July please. 

Email to 
editor.ulceby@gmail.com 
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ST NICHOLAS CHURCH 
 

Thank you to everyone who supported our book sale and jumble sale 
either with donations or purchases. We had some fantastic donations and 
everyone who came went away with some great bargains! All the items 
left from the jumble sale were donated to Built for Living. These two 
events have raised over £300 towards keeping our church open. 

Our current pattern of services is: 

First Sunday - Evening Prayer at 6pm 

Second Sunday - Morning Prayer at 10.45am 

Third Sunday - Songs of Praise Coffee Morning at 10.45am 

Fourth Sunday - Holy Communion at 10.45am 

When there is a 5th Sunday we will join our friends at one of the other 
churches in the benefice. The church is also open daily for private prayer, 
or just to enjoy a bit of peace, usually during school hours. 

The Songs of Praise Coffee Morning is an informal gathering where we 
get together over coffee and cake/biscuits and sing a few favourite 
hymns. If you haven’t been to church for a while, or maybe if you’ve 
never been before, this is the perfect meeting to come and get to know a 
few people. Hymn requests are encouraged! 

If you wish to arrange a wedding, funeral or baptism please contact Rev 
Mark Hutson (Mark.Hutson@lincoln.anglican.org / 07745369630). 

We desperately need more people to help with keeping the church clean. 
If you can spare an hour a week, or even once a month to do a bit of 
sweeping and dusting we would love to hear from you. 

We are hoping that work will commence on the church tower in the next 
few weeks, and we would like to publicly thank our funders . We have 
received grants from The Marshall’s Charity, The Benefact Trust, The 
Garfield Weston Foundation, The National Churches Trust, The Wolfson 
Foundation, The Headly Trust and The Lincolnshire Churches Trust, in 
addition to funds raised from our events.  

The Knit and Natter group continue to meet in church every Wednesday 
at 2pm. This isn’t just for knitting - you can do any sort of craft, or just 
come and chat! 

Cont’d on page 9 

mailto:parisuk6@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:Mark.Hutson@lincoln.anglican.org
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Qualified Foot Health Practitioner 
providing a complete service to you and your family, 

looking after their feet in the comfort of your own home 

Also finger nails cut and filed 

All treatments include a complimentary foot massage 
 

Home visits by appointment  

Days, Evenings and Weekends 

Telephone (Mobile) : 0786 4860 486 

Telephone (Home) : 01469 589 378 

Email : w.page10@btinternet.com 
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Your Magazine Your Say 
This quarterly magazine is delivered free thanks to the 

contributions by advertisers. The editors are always interested in 
considering articles supplied by residents as well as organisations 

operating in the village. Contact can be made by email to: 
editor.ulceby@gmail.com 

Flooding guidance 
 
Flood water from highways, run off from fields or issues with land 
drainage: Contact your local council – you can find their contact details. 
Most flooding caused by rainwater will subside once the rain stops. If it’s 
causing a danger to life call 101 or 999. 

 Clearing up debris left over from the flooding: Speak to your local council 
to get help to clean up silt and mud left behind by receding rain or flood 
water. If there’s been any flooding from our sewers we’ll be out as soon 
as we can to clear up but only once we’ve helped customers who have 
flooding inside their homes or problems with their water supply. Thanks 
for bearing with us.  

A new water or sewerage issue: The quickest way to tell us about a 
problem is to do it online https://www.anglianwater.co.uk/your-local-area/
report-an-issue/ - online issues are dealt with exactly the same as raising 
a problem over the phone.  

If you’re having trouble flushing your toilet after a lot of heavy rain, it’s 
likely that our sewer network is full of rain and groundwater and things 
won’t get any better until that excess water has a chance to flow away. 
We know it’s not nice but try not to flush as much as you can until we can 
get out to you. If heavy rainfall has caused problems across the area we 
might be having to prioritise customers whose homes are flooding 
internally or who have no water coming from their taps, and might not be 
able to get out to you as quickly as you’d like. 

An existing water or sewerage issue: Use the link we sent you when you 
raised your issue to tell us more about it or tell us you no longer need us 
to visit. You can also call us on 03457 145 145 but we are having to 
prioritise issues, so please bear with us - we will get to you as soon as we 
can. Thanks for your patience. 
 

For more information, visit https://www.anglianwater.co.uk/help-and-
advice/flooding-guidance 
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North Lincolnshire Council 
Mobile Library Timetable 

Visiting every 3rd Monday 

Martins Road    9.40 - 10.00 

Hallcroft 10.05 - 10.20 

Brocklesby Ox 10.25 - 10.40 

West End 10.45 - 11.00 

Abbey Road 11.05 - 11.20 

Village Hall 11.25 - 11.55 

Carr Road 12.00 - 12.30 

20th May 2024 
10th June 2024 

1st July 2024 
22nd July 2024 

12th August 2024 
2nd September 2024 

Monday to Friday  
9 am to 12 noon 
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ST NICHOLAS CHURCH Cont’d from page 7 

 

The heritage group meet on Saturday mornings and are busy researching 
their second book on the history of the church and village. 

Flower arranging also takes place on a Saturday morning and we would 
love more people to get involved with this. 

The book/jigsaw/DVD bring and buy shop is open every day - we have a 
wide selection to choose from. 

There are also some special events coming up: 

Fri 10th May - Concert with singer Christie Clifford 7pm. Tickets are £5 in 
advance or £7 on the door and are on sale now. Christie sings a selection 
of ballads, country, songs from the shows, etc. and she has a beautiful 
voice - you won’t be disappointed! There will be a raffle and refreshments 
as usual. 

Sat 13th July - Summer Fayre 1-4pm 
If you are interested in having a stall at the summer fayre, please let us 
know. So far we have books, bric a brac, plants, sweets, gifts, cakes, 
preserves, tombola and raffle. If you can make a cake for the cake stall/
refreshments or donate a prize please let me know (Liz Drury 
07539755531). We also need willing volunteers to help out on the day. 

We are considering a Christmas Tree festival this year. If your business or 
community group would be interested in displaying a tree in church in the 
run up to Christmas please let us know - at this stage we are trying to 
work out if it will be worthwhile. There would be a fee to enter your tree 
and then everyone would be encouraged to vote for their favourite with a 
prize for the winner. 

As not everyone carries cash these days we have a 
new way for you to donate money to the church. We 
have our own QR code which you can scan and 
instantly donate. Why not give it a try! 

Blessings, 

St Nicholas’ Church 
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Ulceby WI May Update 
 
Our pebble painting session in February attracted several visitors and 
everyone left as proud owners of a personal creation. 

In March we learned about the benefits to mental health of bird watching with 
Tim Smith. We were then teased with a game of “Bird Song Bingo” which 
was great fun. This was followed by our AGM, during which Sue Thwaites 
was re-elected as President. 

Our April session was an Open Meeting as we were told all about the 
ecology and management of the seal colony at Donna Nook.. It was well 
presented by Matt Blissett and we learned lots. 

On May 16 we are welcoming the return of Barbara from The Ark Rescue 
Centre, to give us an overview and update on all that goes on there. This is 
also open to all members of the public. 

We have moved our “summer meal” to the June meeting, in the hope that it 
will be warmer and drier than last year’s in August! 

In July we welcome the return of Keith Hanson a retired Yeoman, to tell us 
more tales from his 20 years working at the Tower. This time his topics are 
the Crown Jewels and the Ghosts of the Tower. This is also an Open 
meeting. 

In August we have Kevin Pearson talking to us about his work for the Blood 
Bike Service. This is an Open meeting as we think this may interest many 
people, including one or two bikers who might be interested in learning more 
- or even becoming involved. 

We have made several of our upcoming meetings Open meetings in the 
hope we can interest more residents of the village. We would be grateful if 
you could let a member of the WI know if you plan to join, then we can make 
sure we won’t run out of cakes! 

Posters are usually distributed on social media a week or so before the 
event, in the Co-op and outside the village hall. 

We are planning to have two stalls at St. Nicholas’ Church Fayre this year. 
We will have the usual raffles, colouring activities, plants and flower 
arrangements for sale and also lots of information and friendly members to 
chat to about our local WI. Please come along and say hello. 

We look forward to welcoming new people to one of our upcoming events. I 
If you would like any further information about the WI, please contact our 
Secretary Lyn Brister on bristerl627@gmail.com 

mailto:bristerl627@gmail.com

